
Floral City Garden Club 
General Meeting Minutes 

10/9/2020 
Via ZOOM


The meeting was called to order at 11:01 am by President Susie Metcalfe. Thirteen members 
were in attendance.


The Pledge of Allegiance was said by all, followed by a prayer read by Susie (written by Alice 
Webb).


Susie went through the Minutes and Treasurer’s Report. Both were accepted and will be filed 
as they have been presented. Sandy Van Tassel reported that the only correspondence was a 
sympathy card sent to Carol deLisle’s husband, Bob.


Susie thanked each member that participated during the month of September.


The October calendar was presented.


Since the selected video on cool season vegetables was unable to play, members gave their 
plans for this fall’s plantings.


Jane Stewart talked about plans for the plant sale to be held in March.


Kathy Lingusky read about the Plant of the Month: Shrubs and Small Trees for Shade.


Susie talked about the District V Spring Meeting to be held on Wednesday, May 19, 2020, at 
the Inverness Golf and Country Club. The theme will be “Friends in the Garden”. Committees 
will be as follows:

	 Venue - Donna Thomas

	 Meeting agenda/speaker - all committees

	 Registrar - Kathy Lingusky

	 Invitation/program for table - Linda Westridge

	 Raffle baskets - Carol Wood

	 Vendors - Jane Stewart

	 Door prizes and 50/50 - Sandy Van Tassel

	 Food - Mary Graf

	 Table/room decorations - Susie Metcalfe


Susie announced that the Club will be supporting two children again this year for the Blessings 
program. The amount will be added to the budget.


The November meeting will be at the pavilion at Floral City Park. Depending on program, we 
may need amplification. Members will wear masks and bring their own lunches.


Susie will apply for Club of the Year this year instead of various other awards.


Instead of putting out a whole new yearbook this year, Susie will be emailing a new member 
listing to each member.


Since we haven’t met in person, we have been unable to collect any items ‘Stock Up for 
Seniors’ or E-Nini-Hassi. Kathy will be sending out an email asking for donations for one or 



both of these charities. She will offer to pick up from people who may not be able to drop off 
donations.


The meeting was adjourned at 12:12 pm.


Submitted by Kathy Lingusky, Recording Secretary



